GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

COURSE/PROGRAM ASSESSMENT REPORT

SEMESTER/YEAR:  FALL 2011
DIVISION/DEPARTMENT: MATHEMATICS
COURSE or PROGRAM TITLE: MATH 104 (Second semester Calculus)
PARTICIPANTS (min. 2): 

Ashot Djrbashian, Tom Voden
SLO(s) ASSESSED THIS SEMESTER:
SLO 5: Students will determine the convergence or divergence of sequences and series, and find the Taylor series of basic functions.
METHODS OF ASSESSMENT:

Three shared problems for the SLO assessed were given on the final exams for the Math 104 class of each participating instructor.

ANALYSIS OF ASSESSMENT: What do these results tell you about your students' achievements on the targeted SLO(s)? 

A total of 56 students participated in this assessment. The results were as follows:

	 
	Prob 1
	Prob 2
	Prob 3

	Mean
	0.758
	0.594
	0.416

	SD
	0.368
	0.331
	0.349


The results for problem 1 are considered acceptable. Although notably lower, the results for problem 2 were not cause for major concern considering the nuanced nature of solution required for full credit. Problem 3 shows the most room for improvement. The distribution of partial credit for problem 3 was notably bimodal, with the majority of students scoring 2 out of 7 points or less.

PLAN: Indicate if your assessment results reveal a need for course or program improvement in order to improve student achievement, and what plans your department will make to do so.

Our next SLOAC for Math 104 will reinvestigate the issues revealed by the data in Problem 3. This problem asked the students to use the technique of term-by-term integration to find the Maclaurin series of a particular function. We will investigate whether the source of poor results stems from the wording “term-by-term” caused confusion, the particular choice of function, or a deeper confusion about Maclaurin series in general.
WHAT COURSE(s) WILL YOU ASSESS IN THE FOLLOWING SEMESTER (Spring 2012)? You might re-assess for the same SLO(s) with the implementation of your new plan, and/or for another SLO and/or course.

Math 104 will be assessed again in Fall 2014, per the Math Division SLOAC timeline.  As mentioned, it may be appropriate to re-assessing this same SLO using a problem similar to Problem 3 above.
Please submit this report to the Office of Research and Planning at ekarpp@glendale.edu

